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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, May 11, 2007
ROOM 102– Thames Campus
12:30 P.M.

Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Peter Patsouris.  
Terry Delaney motioned to approve minutes of April meeting; seconded by Phil Mayer.   Unanimously approved.
DEAN’S REPORT 
Dean Branchini reported that she has asked Dean Anderson to come and give an update on what is going on with the construction and move.  

Dean Anderson stated that updated packing instructions should have been received for classrooms being moved to the Shop Wing on the Mohegan campus.  Moving should begin next week as soon as classes are finished.  The 1st and 3rd floors will be vacated.  Persons in those locations have been reassigned; faculty/staff have been instructed to take only the things they will need for summer operation.  If computers have special software, Dean Goetchius will make arrangements to move computers.
Each faculty member will be given stickers and labels to put their name and office number on the items to be moved.

Academic Division offices are to pack bookcases and items in file cabinets.  If you have lateral files, pack up the top two levels in boxes and label them.  The move will begin next week; faculty offices should be packed by then.  If there is something you may need to have access to, take it out as once it is packed, you will no longer be able to get to it.  Dean Anderson distributed a copy of the “office locations” in the swing span.
Early to mid August is the anticipated move date for the Annex.  Parking will be available around the gym and cafeteria areas as the Annex parking area will no longer be accessible.  The contractors are approximately 3-4 months behind in some aspects of the construction project.

Dean Anderson thanked everyone for their support and patience during these trying times.  The building will be open tomorrow (Saturday) at 7:30 a.m. and the following Saturday for those who may want to come in to pack.

Sandra Jeknavorian announced that Agnes Denes has been chosen as the artist for the public art project for the new college and she is very excited about her upcoming meetings with her over the summer to firm up some issues and contract.  She will keep everyone posted.
Dean Branchini asked that everyone take a moment to remember Terry Dezso who passed away this week after a long illness.  Terry was an emeritus faculty member who was the initiator of our Early Childhood Education’s Montessori Institute.  She was a hard worker who will be greatly missed.

Dean Branchini gave a brief report of the 2006-2007 Academic Division Goals.  She noted that she pleased with the accomplishments and will be sending her report via e-mail.  
Contracts will be renewed with Tech Prep (now called College Career Pathways) and area high schools.

On-line faculty/class evaluations are the same as the “on-ground” evaluation forms that are done twice a year.  It was not used this year, but it is hoped to be up and running by next year. 

Robert Walsh, new Librarian coming from Capital Community was introduced.  He was an adjunct in the Humanities and Social Science departments at Capital.  Welcome, Bob!  

Other newly hired full-time faculty are:  Janet Hagen/Humanities; Michael Geary/Humanities and Marcel Burch/Humanities. Welcome to Janet, Mike and Marcie!  Other searches are not yet complete.  

NEASC project is on track.  Thanks to Pamela Carroll and others working on the NEASC Committee.  Terry Delaney expressed his thanks to Pamela and committee also for getting project out so faculty could review it before the end of the semester.
Dean Branchini expressed her thanks to Kacey McCarthy-Zaremba for all she does in tracking charts.

2007-2008 Academic Goals were distributed.  Dean Branchini noted that they are similar to last year’s goals.  She asked for a vote to affirm these goals.  All approved no dissention. 

The search committee for the Director of Learning Initiatives will be sending their recommendation to President Jones next week.  The last interview will be held on Monday.

Dean Branchini thanked everyone for all their patience and interest during this year of confusion. 

STEERING COMMITTEE – Steve Neufeld noted that the 2007-2008 LAB theme will be “Order and Chaos”.  It is hoped that we will be able to involve students more so they are aware of what is going on here at Three Rivers.  Will keep faculty posted.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Tony Benoit announced that Dr. Helen Edens from SC ATE (South Carolina Advanced Technological Education)  National Resource Center for Engineering Technology (ET) Education will be visiting the college next Tuesday, May 15th to talk about recruitment, retention, etc.  SC ATE serves as a central resource for the two-year college ET community.  It should be a very informative meeting which will begin at 8:30 a.m. with coffee in Room 102.  Contact Tony if you have any questions.
GenEd documents are on the share point site created by Steve Goetchius; the link to this site has been emailed to the college community.  Every committee should be included on this share point site.
The Steering Committee for the Academic Division should ideally be comprised of representatives from each department, division, and the library.  If you haven’t appointed someone to represent your department, please do so; we don’t want to lose sight of the committee’s purpose.
Brian Kennedy announced that Student Services is looking for faculty to assist with summer advising and would like to have program representatives available for students interested in particular programs.  The earlier you commit, the earlier Student Services can “talk it up”.
He also noted that new student orientation is scheduled for August 23rd and it would be a perfect time for students to meet with faculty.  

Jeff Crouch announced that the Center For Teaching will be sponsoring a bus trip to Historic Hartford on May 18th; a tour of downtown Hartford has been planned.  June Decker is the contact person for anyone interested.  The bus will be leaving from the Thames campus at 8:30 a.m. or if you would rather drive on your own, the group will meet at the Old State House at 10:00 a.m.
Dean Branchini noted that there are two nominees for next year’s Academic Division Chair.  The Nursing Division is attending a mandated meeting today and has asked that the ballot be emailed.  It will be sent out and is to be returned by next Friday (May 18th).  The Division will be informed of the result of the balloting at commencement.
Dean Branchini mentioned that she would like to see more faculty involvement in the Academic Division and that she will try to visit faculty offices when possible.  She would like faculty to participate in decision making and activity of the Division; look forward to meeting with members of the Academic Division Steering Committee.  
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:05 p.m.  

